Minutes of OCAC Committee Meeting 19" March 2019, held in the Club House, Horspath Road

Present: Denise Shorter, Juliet Bennett, Sam Jonkers, Paul Kelsey, Margaret Munday, Paula Walter,
Richard Hart, Wendy Fowler, Ray Finch

Apologies - received from Katie Sutcliffe, Ashley Barton, Julie Walker-Smith and Sylvia Davis
Minutes of Previous meeting — were and read and approved.
Matters arising

1. Presentation Night 2019 - everything is in place for the 29" March. There will be a cold
buffet. Most of the 120 tickets have been sold.

2. Kit—Paula to order a limited supply of the adult hoodies from her contact — about 40 would
cover our immediate needs. We will charge £25 for the large sizes.

3. Track Fixtures 2019 — the Wessex League have asked us to host a second match on 16 June,
which we will do, provided Woking will provide the majority of the key officials.

4. OCAC Jumps and throws event — all ready for this competition. There are about 50 entrants
and we have lots of officials and volunteers to assist

Agenda ltems

Richard opened the meeting by thanking everyone on the committee, including the team managers,
for their excellent work throughout the winter and at the start of the new track season, but also
asked for their continued support in what will be a busy summer. Richard pointed out that this has
to be a collective effort, with everyone pointing in the same direction. If there is anyone who does
not agree with the current direction of travel then please speak up, as there is nothing more
demoralising than the feeling that club members are unhappy with the way it is being run. Everyone
expressed support for where the club is going.

Buildings — the club is going to spend £10-15,000 on refurbishing the toilets downstairs as the first
part of the redevelopment of the Horspath buildings.

Kit —there are some coaches without waterproof jackets. RH to investigage purchasing a further
supply.

EA Registrations — all ready to reregister members on April 1%,

TrackMark - the work is nearly complete and will be done by the time of County Champs. It has cost
approximately £18,000

Park Run — dress rehearsals due to be held in March and April, with launch intended in May 2019

Date of next meeting - Thursday 16" May 2019




